
Notice to Mariners

Notice to Mariners No. 138 of 2022 - Braveheart Spirit Survey
28/10/2022

1. MARINERS ARE HEREBY ADVISED that, until end November 2022, the survey vessel “BRAVEHEART SPIRIT” will be surveying
for the offshore windfarm “Llyr”, approx. 20nm Southwest of St Ann’s Head and on route inshore towards the Port limits.  

 

2. During this period an area will be surveyed from West Angle Bay, down the East Channel and then a line heading approx. South of
Southwest, keeping West of Turbot Bank Buoy and 1nm East of the plotted Pilot station.

 

3. Survey work will only take place during the hours of daylight, and whilst in Port limits, vessel will have a Port Pilot embarked. Operators will
keep MHPA VTS advised of plans daily to avoid any delays with Port operations.

 

4. BRAVEHEART SPIRIT is a 73m survey vessel, listening on VHF Ch12/16 and displaying the appropriate shapes and lights as per the
regulations. Mariners are requested to pass at a safe distance with minimum wake.  

 

5. Admiralty Chart 2878 (Approaches), 3273 (Entrance), 3274 (West Haven), and Imray Y26 & 2600 ATLAS refer.

 

6. This notice replaces and cancels NtM 130 of 2022.

 

7. This Notice will self-cancel at 2359hrs 30th November 2022.

 

BY ORDER

MIKE RYAN

HARBOURMASTER

Port of Milford Haven

Gorsewood Drive

Hakin

Milford Haven

Pembrokeshire

SA73 3EP


Tel: 01646 696100

Email: enquiries@mhpa.co.uk
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